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You are invited along to 

Morning Tea 

On Wednesday 6th September August at                                

10.00 am in  Te Takere 

Entertaining us this month will be 

Fresh from the Kapiti Playhouse theatre 

The Signal Singers 

String Art 

 I remember trying to do this as a young        

teenager but these creations by Daryl 

Murphy are spectacular.   

 

 

 

 

Come in to Te Takeretanga o Kura Hau Po 

to look at the intricate work needed to 

produce these exquisite pieces of art 



 

 

 

 

The beginning of the Signal Singers  

Noel Signal’s singing career began some 50 years ago and over a period 
of ten years he sang principal roles with the NZ Opera Company,      
Sydney Symphony Orchestra, NZ National Orchestra and many major 
NZ Choral Societies. 

 

Fast forward to Noel at age 80 when he decided he needed a challenge, so what better than to 

start voice training again. Some three years ago he formed the “SIGNAL Singers” that has         

developed into a choir enjoyed by so many people in various venues on the Kapiti Coast. 

Calling all worker bees 

We are still calling for helpers for                

The big library tidy up  

If you have ever been frustrated by not     

being able to find the book you want on the 

shelf when the computer catalogue insists it 

is there now is your chance to help fix this 

problem… 

We know things can get muddled and out of 

order and it is time to sort things out. 

On Wednesday August 23rd we will be     

having a working bee in Te Takere to clean 

tidy and organise the books on our shelves 

into the correct order. 

If you would like to help please call   

Gaye Stewart on (06)3685883 for further  

information 



There’s still time if you hurry!   

Bridge Tournament 
  The FOHL Bridge tournament this year is scheduled for Sunday August 20th so 

if you are a keen bridge player mark this one in you diary now so that you don’t 

double book yourself.  

The Tournament will be held in the Levin Bridge Clubrooms 

17 Tawa Street Levin 

 

Lunch will be served at       

mid—day followed by Bridge.                                                

 

Afternoon tea and prize giving 

will round off the afternoon.                                

 

There will also be some great  

raffles supporting the                                              

Friends of Horowhenua libraries 

 

 

 

If you would like to be part of 

this event there is still time  

please contact Margaret Clarke 

on (06)3689881 

Since the average person's small supply of politeness must last him all his life,  

he can't afford to waste it on bridge partners.  



 

Te Takere wouldn’t be Te Takere without the wonderful programme of musical 

events that is offered every month 

Sunday 27-Aug 2pm-3:30pm Frank Burkitt Band   Gold Coin Koha  

I’ve heard these guys play a few times and they are great fun.  They offer real toe tapping          

entertainment and some very clever original songs. 

Please note that while most of these events are free, a Gold Coin Koha is appreciated for the  

Sunday concerts to offset the cost of the high calibre professional artists who entertain at these 

monthly performances.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday Lunchtime concerts 

Friday lunchtime concerts are a regular event between 12.00 and 1.00pm.  If you are in town 

why not pick up a bite of something delicious from Libretto Café in the library or bring your lunch 

and enjoy the music while you eat. 

Apology :  I do not have the schedule for August/September but I’m sure if you call Te Takere or 

check the “What’s on” page in the local paper you will see what is coming up. 

Newsletter delivery 

In the past some of our newsletter subscribers have had their copy of the Newsletter  

hand delivered to their letterboxes. However this is no longer possible. 

But there is no need to miss out! 

Linda Johnston of Te Takeretanga o Kura hau po has agreed to print copies of our newsletter 

for friends who ask for them at the library.                                                              

The Newsletter is usually published in the last week each month. 

We hope that this solution will work for you and apologise for any inconvenience. 


